Birmingham Public Library

Finance Committee Meeting Minutes
January 22, 2010
Time 12:00 p.m.

Attendees:  Thomas Adams, Chair, Nell Allen, Judge Shanta’ Craig Owens, Sam Rumore, Gwendolyn Welch, Board President, Renee Blalock, Pam Lyons, Angela Fisher Hall, Marvin Parrish, Jeffery White
· The Finance Committee met with the auditors Jeffrey White and Marvin Parrish from Banks, Findley, and White to discuss the audit report. 

· Through the auditor’s management letter, six changes/additions were initially proposed regarding our day to day business practices.

1. Recommendation to only include information in the minutes which reflects motions made or passed:
Mr. White removed this recommendation adding that it is better to have too much information in the minutes than not enough.

2. Recommendation to redeem rewards points on all credit cards:
Mr. White will expand on this in another memo to the library.  At this point, the library does in fact redeem its rewards points. (The credit card account is shared with JCLC and the large number of reward points that are of concern to the accountants actually belong to JCLC.)
3. Recommendation to create a New Vendor Authorization form.  

Mr. White removed this recommendation; however, the library will create a New Vendor Authorization form so that new vendors may be added to the database only when  approved by the Business Manager or and Associate Director in his absence.
4. Recommendation to change accounting policies and procedures as relates to 

ordering supplies for the library.

Mr. White will expand on this in another memo to the library.  At this point, the library has developed and is currently using an official library requisition form.

5. Recommendation to close cash accounts not in use.  The old payroll account

that is no longer in use has been closed.

6. Recommendation to create separate ledger accounts for the library’s two 

Wachovia accounts.  One is checking and the other is a money market account.  

Mr. White removed this recommendation.

· The Finance Committee went in to executive session with the auditors.

